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MAJOR GENERAL I NATIONAL GUARD ROAD
COLUMBIA, S.C. 29201-4752THE AOJUTANT GENERAL

December 15, 2015

Governor Nikki R Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

On behalf of over 10,000 South Carolina Army and Air National Guardsmen, please
accept my humble invitation to the South Carolina National Guard Association annual
conference in North Myrtle Beach, SC on 11-13 March 2016.

This will be an exciting conference with speakers, meetings, entertainment and of
course the Soldiers and Airmen of the South Carolina National Guard. We would like
you to be our guest and if you wish, say a few remarks during our Leadership
Symposium currently scheduled for Saturday March 12th.You are welcome to attend
any or all of the events.

Should you or your staff have questions regarding the conference or arrangements,
please contact Larry Crowson, Executive Director, at the NGASC office in Columbia at
803-254-8456.We hope to see you there. Please RSVP no later than January 31,2016.
Thank you for your support of the South Carolina National Guard.

Sincerely,

;tt.t~. ~r /
ROBERT E. L~VfNG~ON, JR
Major General, SCNG
The Adjutant General


